
 

 

Newsletter Friday 10th May 2024 

Parent Governor Vacancy  

We currently have vacancies for two parent governors on our Local Governing Board. Governors play a 

vital role in shaping the education and experiences of our pupils and offering strategic oversight to 

support the school's growth and success. If you are interested in making a meaningful contribution to 

the future of Oughtrington Primary and would like to be considered for this rewarding role, please 

express your interest by emailing oughtrington.headspa@thebeamtrust.co.uk. This role is open to all 

parents of children currently attending Oughtrington Primary School. Expressions of interest must be 

submitted no later than 12pm on Friday 17th May. Thank you to those parents, who have already 

expressed an interest in this position.  

OPAL PLAY 

As part of our OPAL Play provision we are trying to create a quiet reading area in Charlotte's Garden. The 

children have requested some weather-proof cushions or bean bags to sit on and some comics to read. If 

you have anything that you think would help to create this reading haven please drop them off at the 

office or get in touch with Mrs Trolan. 

Please can we also remind parents that children are not allowed to use or play with the OPAL Play 

areas before or after school. 

mailto:oughtrington.headspa@thebeamtrust.co.uk


Citizenship Award 

 

A reminder to send in your nominations for our Citizenship Award! This is an award for children who 

have supported our local community this half term. This could be donating to the foodbank, helping out 

a community group, supporting a charity or helping a relative or neighbour. Please send any nominations 

to your child's class teacher via Dojo. Children will then receive a certificate in the final Praise Assembly 

of this half term and a mention in the newsletter. Please ensure all nominations are sent by Friday 17th 

May. 

Parking 

We have received a number of complaints from both local residents and parents about dangerous and 

inconsiderate driving and parking around school. 

We ask that parents do not drive into the school car park without prior permission (this includes when 

dropping off and collecting from Oughty Owls), to avoid parking in the turning circle and to be aware of 

how you are driving as it is exceptionally busy at drop off and collection times. Thank you for support in 

keeping our community safe. 



May Queen 

 

Oughtrington needs you to join us for the walking parade Saturday 18th May 2024. 

We will be meeting at 11.45 am on the grass verge at the corner of Crossfield Road and Pepper Street. 

This is a change to previous years as the parade will then travel through the village along Eagle Brow, 

turn right onto Brookfield Road to make our way to the entrance of Davies Way.  

For anyone not already aware, unfortunately the May Queen Field is not in a usable condition this year 

and so the decision was made to move the location of the May Queen to the Village Centre with the 

event now located across the main car parks. Davies Way and Henry Street will be the new location and 

as such the procession has been altered to accommodate this by running in the reverse order. 

We would love to see as many of our families as possible join us for this fun event! 

Please note that parents/carers are responsible for their own child and must remain with them at all 

times. 

If anyone needs any more information please contact Mrs Proud in the school office on 01925752086  

/ oughtrington.admin@thebeamtrust.co.uk 



Warrington Youth Zone 

 

Multi-activity Holiday Club at Statham Primary School  

We are pleased to inform you that you can take advantage of one free day of School of Play’s multi-

activity holiday club at Statham Primary School this May/June half-term. The camp is open from 8am - 

6pm and prices start from £24.99 for a standard day.   

Children can attend from age 3yrs 6months – 11 years and the theme this half-term is ‘Euromania’ to 

celebrate England participating in the European Championships next month. For more information or to 

secure your child’s place, please visit their website – https://www.schoolofplay.org.uk/holiday-

camps/camp-venues/statham-primary-school/  
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